TWO RIVERS PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION
Committee of the Whole Board Meeting — January 25, 2021

1. The meeting was called to order by President Jaimie Salta at 6:30 p.m.

2. The following members were present: Commissioners Michael Canty, Zak Peterson,
Gregory Ross, Julie Schroeder, Maria Veldre, and Jaimie Salta. Commissioner
Randy Williams was excused.

3. Written notice of this meeting was sent to the news media on Friday, January 22, 2021.
4. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

5. Motion by Com. Schroeder, seconded by Com. Ross, to approve the agenda as posted; motion
carried unanimously.

6. Recognition of invited visitors and guests: Mrs. Pautz, Koenig second grade teacher, provided
an update on students working on Phonics & Writing with Lucy Calkins where students are
learning with Choice Boards for Reading. Mors. Blashka, Behavioral Specialist at L..B. Clarke
provided information on the STEAM group (Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Math).
The group is working with Grow it Forward out of Manitowoc. The students in this group are
recycling bags and making hanging bird feeders, planting seedlings. They built a grow tower
and planted seedlings.

7. No agenda items for discussion.
8. Communications: None.

9. Business to be transacted:
A. Motion by Com. Canty, seconded by Com. Schroeder to approve purchase of paper
from Veritiv Corporation with a cost of $19,185.60; motion carried unanimously.

10. District Administrator’s Report:

A. Tim Engh, TRHS Principal reported that beginning second semester students at the high
school with missing assignments will be notified of mandatory attendance at school on
Friday’s from 9:00 — 11:00 a.m. Every Wednesday students will be notified if they need
to be at school and transportation will be available to those who need it. The time will
be used to focus on their missing work. Brian Gallagher reported that the TRHS eSport
team was a State qualifier and lost in semifinals. Dance Team is preparing for a Friday
night performance, Swim team took third in Conference, Boys Basketball will have
Senior Night with nine seniors and their tournament begins on February 16™, Girls
Basketball is second in Conference and their tournament begins on February 9. The
wrestlers will host their Regions with 7 teams on Saturday, January 30™ and Sectionals
will be at Seymour next week. Lisa Quistorf thanked Brian for all of his work with the
many Covid precautions that need to be taken to allow athletes to compete. Dana
McLinn reported that the Koenig PBIS group works on a monthly basis working on
expectations throughout the building, practices, behaviors and looks at the data. Chad
Bauknecht reported that between Koenig and Magee six students returned to face-to-
face learning and one student went to eLearning.
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B. School Board Convention Update: Maria Veldre attended the state virtual Delegate
Assembly via Zoom last week. She provided a report on the Delegate Assembly
Resolutions where all of the ten Resolutions were approved by the Assembly.

C. Coming events were announced. The Board continued the meeting with a work session
on Search Procedures with no action taken. Discussion only.

11. Motion by Com. Canty, seconded by Com. Peterson to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m.;
motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
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